

The Corporation of The Town of Amherstburg

July 10, 2017

Mayor Ken Antaya Town of LaSalle 5950 Malden Road LaSalle, ON N9H 1S4

Dear Mayor Antaya,

Enclosed please find a Request for Proposal that has been developed by the Town of Amherstburg. Our Municipal Council intends to examine all of the policing options that are allowable under the Police Services Act of Ontario to determine which option best meets the needs of our community. Further to the resolution that was passed by your Council on January 26, 2016:

32/16 That an offer to provide policing costs by the Town of LaSalle to the Town of Amherstburg BE EXTENDED to the Town of Amherstburg

We hope that your Council is willing to provide us with a proposal for contract policing by LaSalle Police Service that will meet, or exceed, the service levels identified in the RFP.

Amherstburg is also interested in exploring the possibility of amalgamating our two police services should your Council wish to reconsider the motion previously adopted. I would encourage your Council to consider this opportunity and submit a proposal with respect to this option. The RFP document identifies amalgamation as a similar but distinct process to that required for a proposal for contract policing.

We will be pleased to provide any additional information that LaSalle Council or your staff may require. We look forward to working collaboratively to ensure the process we follow is fair, transparent, and comprehensive.

Yours truly,

Aldo DiCarlo

Mayor of Amherstburg

cc: J. Leontowicz, LaSalle Chief of Police Mayor Drew Dilkens Al Frederick, Police Chief